Anna Grant Aims to Meet the Core Needs of Healdsburg Seniors

Active Adult & Senior Services Supervisor, Anna Grant, oversees the operation of the Healdsburg Senior Center, which provides more than just events, classes, and Bingo. Within her scope of responsibility resides community-based programs for older adults that aim to meet root needs. 
Firstly, through Anna’s determination, the City of Healdsburg in 2018 became the first city in Sonoma County to receive Age-Friendly designation, a commitment to make Healdsburg a great place to grow up and grow old. When our senior faced the challenge of getting to doctor’s appointments, grocery shopping, or running errands, Anna has a solution…..the DASH Program. Trained volunteers in City DASH cars provide pre-scheduled rides for medical, shopping, and social activities. Working in partnerships with Share Sonoma, Share Healdsburg provides living arrangements between seniors who have an available room and individuals who can support them with maintenance and household shores creating affordable housing for those with little income. 
Once COVID hit and our community was forced indoors, Anna upped her efforts to ensure fresh food was delivered to seniors through a weekly grocery program, that seniors remaining connected with people through a volunteer Care Call program and launched the Neighbors Network where volunteers would be matched with Seniors to provide assistance on delivering food, essential supplies, or other help. The Porch Visit Program took shape with goal to fight isolation and depression while keeping social distance. 
Anna continues her efforts with focusing on Emergency Communication, so our seniors are prepared for the next disaster, and Nutrition working in partnership with the Redwood Empire Food Bank and Meals on Wheels. The successes of these programs and initiatives are the direct result of Anna’s hard work and leadership in aiming to meet the core needs of Healdsburg’s active adult community.

